

全新打造 定中考 名师原创 押定中考

直通题源必胜筹码

5000万考生最信赖品牌

总主编:李俊和

北京四中英语教研组长 全国著名英语特级教师



ENGLISH READING COMPREHENSION

BPT满分命题库+B9[†]满分 研发方案助你满分取胜

主编:张胜

权威: 8位名师连续三年押中中考真题30篇

时新:文章选材于与中考真题同源的10个网站(含国外)和7大报刊

实用:提供阅读理解常考 大题型 9 个解题秘诀, 15 个解题方法

有趣: 60个社会热词和时尚新语, 拓展视野, 趣味学习



为考生提供英语满分解决方案

英语



ENGLISH READING COMPREHENSION

主 编:张 胜 本册主编: 赵修江

丛书编委: 高安柱 胡海燕 李凤洁 马晓娜

宋文娟 孙宝珍 徐勤泉 徐希扣

徐兴飞 杨树昭 赵修江

图书在版编目(CIP)数据

英语阅读理解 150 篇. 中考 / 张胜编. -- 长沙:湖南教育出版社, 2014.3

ISBN 978-7-5539-1294-3

Ⅰ. ①英… Ⅱ. ①张… Ⅲ. ①英语-阅读教学-初中-题解-升学参考资料 Ⅳ. ①G634.415

中国版本图书馆 CIP 数据核字(2014)第 047693 号

英语阅读理解 150 篇·中考

主 编:张胜

作 者: 赵修江

责任编辑: 蒋艳琼

责任校对:马晓娜

封面设计: 木头羊工作室·胡子

出版发行:湖南教育出版社(长沙市韶山北路443号)

印 刷:广州市濂兴印刷有限公司

开 本: 889 mm×1194 mm 1/16

印 张: 11

字 数: 368 千字

版 次: 2014年3月第1版

印 次: 2014年3月第1次印刷

书 号: ISBN 978-7-5539-1294-3

定 价: 22.80元



开心英语满分命题库



开心英语BPT满分命题库是开心 英语研究中心旗下数据结合程序分析、搜索引擎等机器运算技术、网 络技术而构建的真题、题源两大数 据库。

- B 即Bright English 开心英语为你提供满分解决方案
- P 即Past Exam Paper-Database 真题数据库
- T 即Test Material-Database 题源数据库

真题数据库

PEP-Database

真题数据库

(Past Exam Paper-Database)

该库负责收集全国各地历年 中高考真题数据,并分三步组 织入库。

er-Database) 全国各地历年 颢源数据库

题源数据库

(Test Material-Database)

该库的建构是开心英语命题系统的素材来源和命题依据,其数据维护是长期性、固定性的工作。

保证数据全新、全面、全真。

通过人机结合的手段从主题、选材入手细分 进入各子数据库。

各子数据库再依据考点、题型、干扰项、命 题难度进一步分入数据库。 数据组编辑工作内容

TM-Database

每天从题源网 站、报刊收集其更新 的题源素材数据。 题源 网站 题源 报刊

1

定期与命题专家 沟通,准确把握命题 动向和命题趋势。 之 会教师

命题专家

研究员

资深作者

这两大数据库直通考场及题源,确保高仿真命题,从最大限度上确保命题押中机率。

开心英语满分研发方案

大规秘



开心英语B9⁺是开心英语在构建和维护BPT数据库的基础上,组织编辑、作者、命题专家、一线名师在充分研讨、深入分析真题后,逆推历年命题思路,研究考点、把握和预测命题动向的研发方案。

的产品,最符合

当年学生备考使

用的英语专项助

学读物。

- B 即Bright English 开心英语为你提供满分解决方案。
- 9 即完成命题至少须经过以下九个阶段,这个过程是开心英语命题方案的核心所在。
- **1 第一轮命题**: 开放式命题。作者、命题专家独立自由开放式命题。
- 3 第二轮命题: 优化式命题。将第一套试题样本分发给作者、命题专家进行分别优化。
- 5 第一轮样本测试: 采取两次真题测试加一次开心英语命题测试加一次开心英语命题测试比率加取心英语。根据一定比率加取水平层次不同的1000名学生,通过两次介质测试把握考生水平分布及真题标准; 最后通过一次命题测试把握开心英语命题误差。
 - 7 第二轮样本测试:本次参加测试的学生 一部分为参加过第一轮样本测试的学生,更大一部分为未参加过测试的学生。通过测试进一步确认命 题误差系数。直到误差系数 达到最小。

2 第一轮命题整理、生成第一本样 稿。

- 通过B9⁺研发 方案的实践,开 心英语保证呈现 给每一位学生的 产品都是最优质
 - 6 第三轮命题:修正式命题。通过测试结果,找结果,找一个。 题。通过测试结果,找一个。 以差原因并进行修正。 题,如调整周目设置。 式、调整词汇结构等。
 - 8 第三轮命题整理、生成第三 本样稿:至此,开心英语命 题在合理性和科学性上已趋 完美。
 - 9 生成终稿,三校四清。

目录



第一部分 水平测试 001

第二部分 高分攻略 011

第三部分 真题回放 020 阶梯训练 029 置 础 篇 Test 1 Test 2 Test 3 Test 4 Test 5 Test 1 Test 2 Test 3 Test 4 Test 5 Test 6 Test 1 Test 2 Test 3 Test 4 Test 5 实战考场 105 Test 2

篇章解读

123

Test 4

Test 3

精彩美文"鲜"睹为快



《舌尖上的中国》		001
带着母亲去上班		004
美国最受欢迎的车		007
给爸爸的爱心便条	-	028



婴儿也能明辨是非	03	1
成长的烦恼	04	6
母女俩为何在雨中狂奔?	04	9
你听说过朋友日吗?	05	1



12岁女孩创办烹饪节目	059
用玩偶增加自信	061
106岁才毕业的中学生	062



你相信鞋子能给手机充电吗?	078
机器人也能主持婚礼	
想当模特的女孩	107
未来的手机是吟样的?	100

01

第一部分 水平测试

Test 1

A

●话题:《舌尖上的中国》

●体裁: 说明文

●词数: 171

●难度: ★★★

●建议用时:5分钟

●正确率:

A Bite of China has become a hot topic of discussion on the Internet in China since it's first shown on China Central



Television. This TV program is a seven-episode (集) documentary (纪录片) series (系列剧) about traditional Chinese foods.

According to World Journal, the show has attracted more than one hundred million Chinese audiences. Most of them don't see this program as an ordinary food show because it shows them the value and quality of Chinese foods, as well as the changes in society today. The audiences are also given the chance to see how hard the cooks and farmers have to work to produce such wonderful Chinese foods.

A Bite of China makes Chinese people think back to their cooking traditions, most of which have been forgotten in today's busy life. Chen Xiaoqing, the lead director (导演) of the series, says that the program is not only about eating, but also about traditional habits and historical heritage (历史遗产). Chen's friend,

Liu Wen, says, "We also want to show international audience what modern China is like."

1. What is A Bite of China?

A A TV program.

B. A movie.

C. A song.

D. A book.

2. How many episodes does A Bite of China have?

A. Five.

B. Six.

C. Seven.

D. Eight.

3. What does the word "audience" mean in Chinese?

A. 游客

B. 旅客

C. 听众

Q. /观众

4. What's Chen Xiaoqing?

A. An actor.

B. A director.

C. A cook.

D. An audience.

5. Which one of the following is NOT true?

- A. Over one hundred million Chinese people have watched *A Bite of China*.
- B. These wonderful Chinese foods are not easy to produce.
- C. Most of the cooking traditions that they show have been forgotten in today's busy life.
- D. They make this program just want Chinese people to remember the traditional foods in China.

CPad

年度英语新词(1)

selfie 就是"自拍照",尤指那些自拍后上传到社交网站的照片。自毕加索时期以来,自画像从未如此盛行。智能手机的高质内置相机以及可以便捷使用的照片修正程序正在让"自拍"成为社交媒体用户普遍使用的一种自我表达方式。

●体裁:说明文 话题: 气象观测 ●词数: 186 ●难度: ★★ ●正确率: ●建议用时: 4分钟

Now satellites are helping to forecast (预报) the weather. They are in space, and they can reach any part of the world. The satellites take pictures of the atmosphere (大气), because this is where the weather forms (形成). They send these pictures to the weather stations. So meteorologists (气象学家) can see the weather of any part of the world. From the pictures, the scientists can often say how the weather will change. Today, nearly five hundred weather stations in sixty countries receive satellite pictures. When they receive new pictures, the meteorologists compare (比 较) them with earlier ones. Perhaps they may find that the clouds have changed during the last few hours. This may mean that the weather on the ground may soon change, too. In their next weather forecast, the meteorologists can say this. So the weather satellites are a great help to the meteorologists. Before satellites were invented, the scientists could forecast the weather for about 24 or 48 hours. Now they can make good forecasts for three or five days. Soon, perhaps, they may be able to forecast the weather for a week or more ahead (提前).

1. From the passage, satellites are used to A. reach any part of the world

B. check atmosphere

B

- C. forecast the weather
- D. travel to space
- 2. Why do we use the weather satellities to take pictures of the atmosphere? Because
 - A. the weather satellites can do it easily
 - B. clouds form there
 - C. the weather forms there
 - D. the pictures can forecast the weather
- 3. Meteorologists forecast the weather
 - A. when they have received satellite pietures
 - B. after they have compared new satellite pictures with earlier ones
 - C. before they received satellite pictures
 - D. during they study satellite pictures
- 4. Maybe we'll soon be able to forecast the weather for
 - A. one day
 - B. two days
 - C. five days
 - D. seven days or even longer
- 5. From the passage, which sentence is TRUE?
 - A. The satellites take pictures of the earth.
 - B. About four hundred weather stations in sixty countries receive satellite pictures.
 - C. Soon, meteorologists may be able to forecast the weather for a week or more ahead.
 - D. The weather forms in space.

●话题: 野外求生

●体裁: 说明文

●词数: 225

●难度: ★★★

●建议用时:5分钟

If you go into the forest with friends, stay with them. If you don't, you may get lost. If you get lost, this is what you should do. Sit down and stay where you are. Don't try to find your friends. Let them find

开心 Pad

年度英语新词 (2)

经济适用女 (budget wife) 是经济适用男 (budget husband) 的对照版。"经济适用男"一词来源于"经 济适用房",由名字可以看出,经济适用男的经济实力不如那些"钻石男",但这种平凡却能保证稳定。他们 不管从经济上还是情感上都比较可靠。

you. You can help them find you by staying in one place. There is another way to help your friends or other people to find you. You can shout or whistle three times. Stop. Then shout or whistle three times again. Any signal given three times is a call for help.

Keep up shouting or whistling. Always three times together. When people hear you, they will know that you are not just making a noise for fun. They will let you know that they have heard your signal. They will give you two shouts or two whistles. When a signal is given twice, it is an answer to a call for help.

If you don't think that you will get help before night comes, try to make a little house with branches. Make yourself a bed with leaves and grass.

When you need some water, you have to leave your little branch house to look for it. Don't just walk away. Pick off small branches and drop them as you walk in order to go back again easily.

- 1. If you get lost in the forest, you should _
 - A. walk around the forest to find your friends
 - B. stay in one place and give signals
 - C. climb up a tree and wait for your friends quietly
 - D. shout as loudly as possible

- 2. Which signal is a call for help?
 - A. Shouting one time as loudly as you can.
 - B. Crying twice.
 - C. Shouting or whistling three times together.
 - D. Whistling everywhere in the forest.
- When you hear two shouts or two whistles, you know that
 - A. someone finds something interesting
 - B. people will come and help you
 - C. someone needs help
 - D. something terrible will happen
- Before night comes, you should try to make a little house with
 - A. stone
 - B. earth
 - C. leaves and grass
 - D. branches
- 5. Which of the following is the best title?
 - A. Getting Water in the Forest
 - B. Spending the Night in the Forest
 - C. Surviving in the Forest
 - D. Calling for Help in the Forest

 ●话题:生活感悟
 ●体裁:记叙文

 ●词数:250
 ●难度:★★★

 ●建议用时:6分钟
 ●正确率: ____/5

Years ago, I lived in a building in a large city. The building next to ours was only a few feet away from mine. There was a woman who lived there and whom I had never met, yet I could see her seated by her window each afternoon, sewing (缝纫) and reading.

After several months had gone by, I began to notice that her window was dirty. Everything was unclear through the dirty window. I would say to myself, "Why doesn't that woman clean her window? It really looks terrible."

One bright morning I decided to clean my apartment, including cleaning the window.

Late in the afternoon I finished the cleaning, I sat down by the window with a cup of coffee for a rest. What a surprise! Across the way, the woman sitting by

Nº Pad

年度英语新词 (3)

phubbing 指在社交场合不关注身边的人,而是一个劲看手机的不礼貌行为,我们可称之为"低头症"。 跟人聊天时老忍不住看手机的人就被称为 phubber "低头族"。

英语阅读理解150篇 中考

her window was clearly seen. Her window was clean!

Then it dawned on me. I had been criticizing her dirty window, but all the time I was watching hers through my own dirty window.

That was quite an important lesson for me. How often had I looked at and criticized others through the dirty window of my heart, through my own shortcomings (缺点)?

From then on, whenever I want to judge (判断) someone, I ask myself first, "Am I looking at him through my own dirty window?" Then I try to clean the window of my own world so that I can see others' world more clearly.

- The writer couldn't see anything clearly through the window because
 - A. the woman's window was dirty
 - B. the writer's window was dirty
 - C. the woman lived far away
 - D. the writer was near-sighted
- After the writer finished the cleaning, he was surprised to find that _____.
 - A. the woman was sitting by her window

- B. the woman's window was still terrible
- C. the woman was cleaning her window
- D. the woman's window was clean
- The underlined part "it dawned on me" probably means ".
 - A. I began to understand it
 - B. it cheered me up
 - C. I could see myself through the window
 - D. it began to get light
- From the passage we know that _____.
 - A. both the woman and the writer lived in a small town
 - B. the writer often cleaned his window
 - C. both the woman and the writer worked as cleaners
 - D. the writer never met the woman
- 5. From the passage we can learn that
 - A. one shouldn't criticize others very often
 - B. one should often keep his windows clean
 - C. one should judge himself before he judges others
 - D. one should look at others through his dirty window



●话题: 陈斌强

●体裁:记叙文

●词数: 259

●难度: ★★★★

●建议用时:6分钟

●正确率.

Chen Binqiang remembers how he played and slept on his mother's back as a child when she worked on the farm. His mother would tie him to her with a wide, long belt (带).



Chen, now a 38-year-old middle school teacher in

Zhejiang Province, uses the same belt to tie (系) his mother so they can ride together on his electric bike to his school.

Chen's mother, 64-year-old Chen Yueguang, got Alzheimer's disease (疾病) in 2007. Because of the illness, she has lost the ability to speak and can't live a normal (正常的) life. None of Chen's other family members could take care of the sick mother, so Chen decided to take care of her alone.

"My mother used to take me around with the belt and now I am using it to take her. Every mother would

开心 Pad

年度英语新词(4)

男闺蜜(bromeo)就是因为共处时间甚至长于你的女性朋友而遭到嫉妒的男性朋友。他是你最忠实的朋友之一,在任何情况下都会毫不犹豫地支持你。

give the best she could offer to her child, and I would like to try my best to care for her," Chen says.

Though he is busy with the job of looking after his mother, Chen is popular among his students as "he is humorous (幽默的) and always has a big smile".

Chen feels happiest when his mother is looking at him although she can't speak. "She must have forgotten who I am, and she can't call my name. But she surely knows that I am kind to her," he says. "That's enough for me."

In March, 2013, Chen was given the "2012 Touching China" award. Held every year since 2003, the award honors ten persons or groups that have

touched the nation in the past year.

根据短文内容回答下列问题。

- 1. How does Chen Binqiang go to work every day?
- 2. Why can't Chen Binqiang's mother live a normal life?
- 3. What do Chen Binqiang's students think of him?
- 4. When does Chen Bingiang feel happiest?
- 5. What award did Chen Binqiang get ?

Test 2

A

- ●话题:买卖教科书
- ●体裁:说明文
- ●词数: 256
- ●难度: ★★★
- ●建议用时:6分钟
- ●正确率:

Are you tired of paying lots of money for your textbooks every year? Wouldn't you rather buy cheap textbooks so that you can have more money to buy that great pair of jeans, travel more often instead of staying at home all the time, or just have a little more spending money? When you come to Amazon. com, you can save money by buying cheap new and used textbooks and by renting textbooks for school. You can also sell your used textbooks at Amazon. com, whether you bought your books there or not. By being a smart buyer and saving money on textbooks at Amazon. com, you'll have more money for the things in life that can't be learned from a textbook.

The Amazon Textbooks Store allows you to shop

online and buy all your textbooks without leaving your house. You can buy or rent many kinds of new and used textbooks, and e-textbooks. Don't worry. It has textbooks on many subjects, from biology and chemistry to English, art and maths. Once you don't need your textbooks any more, you can sell them at the store and get 30% off when you buy new books here.

The shop also offers up to 90% discount on used textbooks, which can help you save a lot of money, as well as offering good prices on new textbooks. The textbooks are sent to your house, which saves you both time and money. Then, using the money you save, you can treat yourself to a designer purse or a new video game.

- 1. How many ways are there to save money at Amazon. com?
 - A. Three.

B. Four.

C. Six.

D. Five.

开。C Pad

年度英语新词 (5)

"脑残粉"指的是那些极度痴迷于某事物或某明星的粉丝,甚至狂热到失去理智的地步。在英语中,男的"脑残粉"叫 fanboy, 女的"脑残粉"叫 fangirl,虽然二者痴迷的对象略有差别,但疯狂程度却不相上下

英语阅读理解150篇 中考

- 2. If Linda paid 35 dollars for the new textbooks she bought there, what may the original price (原价) of those books be?
 - A. 45 dollars.
- B. 50 dollars.
- C. 100 dollars.
- D. 350 dollars.
- 3. What does the underlined word "discount" mean in Chinese?
 - A. 提成

B. 免费

C. 信誉

- D. 折扣
- 4. Which of the following is NOT true?
 - A. Textbooks usually cost a lot of money.

- B. Textbooks at Amazon, com cost less.
- C. The shop doesn't offer e-textbooks.
- D. The shop can send your books to your house.
- 5. The purpose of this passage is to introduce us
 - A. to buy or sell textbooks at Amazon. com
 - B. to save money to buy more textbooks
 - C. to shop online to make money
 - D. to use e-textbooks instead of buying traditional textbooks

- ●话题: 体育活动
- ●体裁:应用文
- ●词数: 178
- ●难度: ★★
- ●建议用时: 4分钟
- ●正确率:

Sports Events

Bicycle tour and race

A bike tour and race will be held on June 26 and 27 (Sat. & Sun.) at 6:30 am. The riders will leave the People's Park and ride the first 35 kilometers as a training part on Saturday. On Sunday morning, the next 55-kilometer part, from Yantian to Baojin, will be the competitive (比赛的) part of the tour. The riders and their bikes will then be then taken back.

Cost: ¥80 Telephone: 8357-2686

British footballers

The British Football Club will play with our national team at the Workers' Stadium (体育场) on June 26. The club has four national team players agreed to play for at least 45 minutes.

Ticket prices: ¥60/90

Time: 7:30 pm June 26 Sat.

Telephone: 2626-7733

Rock climbing (攀岩)

The Fifth National Rock Climbing Training Base (基地) Ten teams from five cities, Beijing, Shanghai, Shenzhen, Wuhan and Hangzhou, will take part in it. A Japanese team will give a climbing show at the beginning of the match.

Free for you.

Take a one-hour bus from the railway station to Dawei.

Time: 7:30 pm June 27

Telephone: 3369-8211/3369-8212

- 1. will be held on June 26 and 27 (Sat. & Sun.) at 6.30 am.
 - A. British football
- B. A bike tour and race
- C. Rock climbing
- D. A TV show
- 2. The British Football Club will play with our national team at
 - A. the People's Park B. the Football Club

 - C. the Training Base D. the Worker's Stadium
- 3. You should at least pay to take part in all the three sports events on June 26-27.



年度英语新词 (6)

gayriage 指的是两个性别相同的人结成的婚姻。两个男人结婚,这种婚姻就叫 gayriage, 而两个女人结成 的婚姻, 就叫 lesriage。

A. ¥60

B. ¥80

C. ¥90

D. ¥140

 If you want to see some famous football stars and watch the match on the evening of June 26, you will call _____ to book your tickets.

A. 3369-8211

B. 3369-8212

C. 2626-7733

D. 8357-2686

5. Which team will give a climbing show at the beginning of the match?

A. Chinese.

B. British.

C. Japanese.

D. American.



●话题:美国特色

●体裁:说明文

●词数: 226

●难度: ★★★

●建议用时:5分钟

●正确率:

Americans with small families own a small car or a large one. If both parents are working, they usually have two cars. When the family is



large, one of the cars is sold and they will buy a van (房车). A small car can hold four persons and a large car can hold six persons but it is very crowded. A van holds seven persons easily, so a family with three children could ask their grandparents to go on a holiday travel. They could all travel together. Mr. Hagen and his wife had a third child last year. This made them sell a second car and buy a van. The sixth seat and seventh seat are used to put other things, for a family of five must carry many suitcases when they travel. When they arrive at their grandparents' home, the suitcases are brought into the two seats, can they carry the grandparents? Americans call vans motor homes. A motor home is always used for holidays. When a family are traveling to the mountains or to the seaside, they can live in their motor home for a few days or weeks. All the members of a big family can enjoy a happier life when they are traveling together. That is why motor homes have become very popular. In America there are many parks for motor homes.

1. From the passage, a van is also called _____

A. a motor car

B. a motor home

C. a motorbike

D. a big truck

2. How many children are there in Mr. Hagen's family?

A. One.

B. Two.

C. Three.

D. Four.

3. A motor home is usually owned by a family with

A. a baby

B. much money

C. interest in vans

D. four or six people

4. Americans usually use motor homes .

A. to travel with all the family members on holidays

B. to do some shopping with all the family members

C. to visit their grandparents at weekends

D. to drive their children to school every day

5. Motor homes have become popular because

A. they can take people to another city when people are free

B. they can let families have a happier life when they go out for their holidays

C. some people think motor homes are cheap

 D. big families can put more things in motor homes

C Pad

年度英语新词 (7)

拼孩 (mompetition),是妈妈们之间的比拼,比谁的孩子看上去更好、更聪明,或比别人的孩子更超前,并且努力在这一竞争中抢占上风。可能是两个或更多的妈妈在互相比拼,比拼的对象甚至可能是已经成年的孩子。

●话题: 生活态度

●体裁:议论文

●词数: 264

●难度: ★★★

●建议用时:6分钟

Have you ever complained why life is so tiring? Does the sky sometimes seem dark to you? Are your lessons sometimes not successful? Well, friends, cheer up and



On a sunny morning, you plan to have a walk to relax yourself. Just before you go out, it suddenly starts to rain. Maybe you would feel very sad and start to complain about the weather. But dear friends, why not sit down and listen to the free concert that the nature brings you? And with the timely rain, crops (庄稼) in the field will grow better and farmers will have a good harvest (收获).

smile all the time. If you see the world with your warm

heart, you will find the whole world smiling to you.

Although everyone wants to succeed in what he tries to do. Life isn't a bed of roses. It's very common to meet difficulties on the way to success. In fact, difficulty isn't terrible. The real terrible thing is that we are afraid of it. Difficulty is like a spring (弹簧). If you are weak, it will be strong. So when you meet difficulties, don't give up. Instead, you should face them with a smile.

Attitude decides everything. With an optimistic attitude, life is easy and pleasant. If you want to be happy, try to remember these five easy rules. Free your heart from hate; Free your mind from worries; Live an easy life; Give more; Expect less. The quickest way to receive happiness is to smile. The fastest way to lose it is to complain.

- When your lessons are sometimes not successful, you should
 - A. always cheer up and smile
 - B. feel very sad
 - C. complain about the weather
 - D. plan to have a walk
- 2. Which of the following is NOT true in the passage?
 - A. Smile to the world and the world will smile to you.
 - B. Difficulty is like a spring, if you are weak, it will be strong.
 - C. The real terrible thing is to meet difficulties on the way to success.
 - D. The fastest way to lose happiness is to complain.
- 3. The underlined word "optimistic" in the passage means "
 - A. 消极的
 - B. 乐观的
 - C. 有意义的
 - D. 知足的
- 4. The writer writes the passage in order to
 - A. have a good harvest
 - B. complain
 - C. make us happy
 - D. relax himself
- 5. The best title for the passage is
 - A. The Key to Success
 - B. How to Relax
 - C. Happiness
 - D. Attitude Decides Everything

开心 Pad

年度英语新词 (8)

人际泡沫 (social bubble),指一些人看起来结识的人不少,但事实上,真正能称之为朋友的却寥寥无几。 在"金融泡沫"、"房产泡沫"之后,"人际泡沫"开始冲击职场人士。

E

- ●话题:生活故事
- ●体裁:记叙文
- ●词数: 251
- ●难度: ★★★
- ●建议用时:6分钟
- ●正确率: /5

One evening Mr. Harris was on duty when the phone rang. He went to answer it. It was Mrs. Green "Please, sir, come to my house. I had 5,000 dollars stolen."

Mr. Harris hurried to her house. He asked Mrs. Green, "When did you find the money missing?" "At seven, I put my money on the table in the living-room. Then I went to wash my hair. I came back at seven thirty and the money was gone." "I see," Mr. Harris said, "Were you alone in the house?" "No. My sister's daughter, Nancy, was here, too." "Let's talk to Nancy," said Mr. Harris. They went to Nancy's room.

Mr. Harris sat on the only chair in the room. The chair was cold. Mrs. Green and Nancy sat on the bed. Mr. Harris saw some books on the floor near the chair. "What have you been doing this evening?"

"I've been studying because I shall have a test tomorrow. I've been sitting on that chair reading all the

time. I never got up and never left my room. But at seven fifty I heard a sound, like someone closing the door. I didn't go out to have a look, for I was too busy. Maybe someone came into the house and took my aunt's money,"

After hearing that, Mr. Harris was quite clear. He said to Mrs. Green, "Well, you won't have to be worried and you'll find the 5,000 dollars just in the room."

根据短文内容, 回答下面的问题。

- 1. What did Mrs. Green do when she found her money was stolen?
- 2. Where did Mrs. Green put the money?
- 3. What was Mrs. Green probably doing at 7;20 that evening?
- 4. How many chairs were there in Nancy's room?
- 5. Who do you think stole the money?

C Pad

年度英语新词 (9)

showrooming 指先到传统实体店查看某件商品,然后到网上以较低的价格将该商品购入的行为,我们可以称之为"先逛店后网购"。

137	14	٠٨.	plet	1
评	1白	呕	还厂	

在复习中养成检视、总结的习惯,可以随时了解自己的能力水平,同时,避免犯重复性的错误。本书专家建议你坚持完成该工作,全书复习结束后,你会对自己的能力有新的认识。

Step 1 正确率统计

- ①本测试共有50题,其中正确题数为_____,因此,你在本次水平测试中的正确率为____。
- ②本测试共有新题型10题,其中正确数为,因此,你在本次水平测试中新题型的正确率为
- ☆ 正确率为90%以上: 水平不错, 训练时可以尝试一下近年真题哦!
- ☆ 正确率为80%以上:提高你的答案命中率,一定会再创优异成绩!
- ☆ 正确率为70%以上:再斟酌一下你的解题方法,你的成绩会有很大的提升空间!
- ☆ 正确率为60%以上:认真做做本书中的练习,从易到难,相信你会更强!
- ☆ 正确率不足60%: 借助本书中的方法指导、答案解析等将这本书练透, 你的分数肯定会迅速飙升!

Step 2 易失分点及改善建议

No. 1 基础知识薄弱

遭遇过多生词	通过本书中的小贴士或其他途径扩大词汇量。	
长句困扰	通过本书的障碍句分析,加强长难句学习。	
语法知识掌握不牢	the result for the total beauty to describe the res	
固定搭配问题	- 牢固掌握各语法知识点和固定搭配。	
阅读速度过慢	学会采取快读、跳读和细读等方法,克服不 良阅读习惯。	

No. 2 解题技巧生疏

词义推测题	采用情景推断、释义法、构词法等推测 词义。
细节理解题	回扣原文, 锁定区域, 识别事实。
推理判断题	以原文为前提,透过现象看本质,并认 真比较选项。
主旨大意题	抓主题句或归纳、提炼各段大意。

Step 3 我的讲步计划

我的学习目标:	
我的承诺:	
我的学习计划:	

开 で Pad

跟马相关的体育运动

Equestrianism 马术 Horse racing 赛马 Polo 马球 Horse show 马展, 马秀